February 9, 2003

I made significant progress on my project over the past couple of days.  Since I didn’t make as much progress over the past couple of weeks that I wanted, I spent a lot of time working on it this weekend.  I did quite a bit of brushing up on my Microsoft Foundation Classes in C++.  I got the lights drawn on the window where the trains are operated.  I expanded the window that pops up so it will show the lights immediately after it is opened.  I have two colors for each of these lights.  One is for when the light is lit up, and another for when it is dim.  As of right now, I have only two options for which lights should be lit.  I check the status of the train to see if it is active or blocked.  If it is blocked, the red light should be lit and the yellow and green should be dim.  If it is not blocked, the green light should be lit and the other two dim.  


All of the tests that I used for them were done in batch mode.  I have not checked to see if the code for changing the color of the lights is working.  I was having difficulty running two trains at once.  At least I got most of the artwork done and have some code that needs to be tested.

